
Energy Efficiency Task Force 

Meeting Minutes 

April 21, 2022 

 

Members in Attendance: Deb Paul, Martha Smith, Ron Dunn, Bob Pitre, 
Doug Thomas, Sue Fury, Amy Finamore, Mike Speltz 

Absent: Ray Breslin, Richard Darveau 

The Meeting was called to Order at 7:00pm. 

Amy Finamore was welcomed to the Task Force. 

New Business: 

1) Presentation by Eric Phaneuf VP of Business Development Aegis 
Solar. 

-We are looking at Auburn Rd, a 12 acre site 

-They have done projects in Manchester, NH, Bristol, VT and 
Hinesburg, VT 

-The Town can own or lease the project 

-$800,000 to $1 million is the estimated cost to bring three phase 
power to the Auburn Rd site. It is a 1.3 mile distance.  

-Community usage is not currently available, only Town and 
School 

-Looking at a 2 mega watt site 

-They submitted a conceptual site plan 

- Project is only fiscally responsible with the Town/Schools 
together 



 

2. Presentation by Henry Herndon of CPCNH 

-19 Communities Currently Participating  

-Hudson has joined this program. They are supportive of the 
program and are willing to share information with us. 

-Not currently operating in NH 

-Joining the board would be no financial risk to Londonderry 

-The Joint Agreement will be sent to all members and to Mike 
Malaguti. 

- They will make a presentation to the Town Council 

Updates: 

1. Energy Week Discussion 

- Bob and Martha discussed the Zoom meetings 

- Revision Energy is a company we need to contact. They installed 
the solar panels on the roof of Bellevance here in Londonderry. 

- Deb discussed Electric cars, charging stations and grants. 

- Looking into electric buses and grants 

- The Task Force would like to hear from Dan Weeks 

2. Open Discussion 

- Energy Audit should be looked into for all Town Buildings  

- Doug Thomas will call Eversource and NH Saves about locations 
of the three phase power lines and having an efficiency inspection 
done. 

-Martha Smith will contact her old company  

- Ron Dunn will contact Dave Wholley 

-Deb Paul will contact the schools 



- Mike Speltz will look into energy audit companies 

- Bob Pitre will look into grants, electric buses 

Public Comment: 

NONE 

Acceptance of the Minutes from March 31, 2022: 

Motion made by Martha, Second by Ron 

Motion passed by vote of 5 – 0, 2 abstentions  

Adjourned: 

Motion made by Doug and seconded by Ron, Meeting was adjourned at 
8:30pm.  

 

Minutes compiled by Ron Dunn 

 
 


